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FOR SALE 
3 bedroom double brick and tile house 
5 Taylor Street Tambellup 
$125 000 contact Jenny 0427 174 659 
*Can also be viewed on Gumtree* 

Dear people of Tambellup and surrounds, 

Thank you for all your kind thoughts and support on the passing of my 

father Lenard Andrew King. Thanks for taking the time to talk about  

dad with me and remembering all the good and sometimes not so good  

times, but still celebrating his life. Not many people get to have their father  

for so long, but unfortunately it was definitely time to go and he wanted to go. 

We had a small but still full-on funeral with all ten of us, which dad would have  

been happy about. He didn’t want a big fuss. His sister May was there, and she told a story about 
saving dad from drowning when he was 3 years old. May would have been 13. Dad had gone       
under water twice and surfaced twice but went under for a third time. May said if she hadn’t gotten 
hold of him then she probably wouldn’t have been able to save him. 

Thanks to Betty, sisters Robin and Sandy for all their help during the last few months. Thanks,    
Betty, for all the running around, unpacking and shopping you’ve done for dad and mum over a 
long period of time. 

Mum is still doing well in Clarence Estate under lock down. One couldn’t ask for better surrounds 
and genuinely caring staff to be looking after vulnerable people. It was good dad could leave this 
world in his own room surrounded by familiar faces and not be shunted off to the hospital in a 
much more sterile and unfamiliar environment. We are forever grateful to Clarence Estate and Dr 
Zee Wong. 

People may have been leaving messages on my farm landline, but the phone is dead from my end 
and I can’t retrieve messages so I’m sorry if I haven’t returned your calls. 

I know a lot of you want to celebrate dad’s life with a memorial of some sort. We will see what the 
COVID scene is like later on this year and let you all know what is possible. 

Yours Gratefully 

Rod King 

Work Wanted in June/July 

GARDENING   ROCK-PICKING  BABYSITTING  SHEEP WORK  

AND GENERAL FARM/HOUSE WORK  

Have a license and can travel to Tambellup, Broomehill and Surrounds 

Contact: Claire Bradshaw  

0492 476 179   

Wanted - Any Condition 

Old kitchen table or folding bench/table (bigger than 

a card table) - for artwork. Prefer free, but happy to 

pay small remuneration. Please contact Jenny      

0427 174 659 
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Broomehill Playgroup Bulb Fundraiser  
 

The Broomehill Playgroup is running a Bulb Fundraiser to raise funds for the   
upkeep of our little playgroup.  

 

 To receive a catalogue and order form email: abbey.newbey@outlook.com 
 

ORDERS CLOSE: FRIDAY 8TH MAY 2020 
 

For further details of for more information please contact: 
 

Abbey Newbey 0428 713 622 
Rebecca Newbey 0417 819 831 

 

Bought to you by Tulips with a Difference Boyup Brook WA 

MOTHERS’ DAY is on Sunday MAY 1Oth 

In need of a yummy gift or just something to share 

with Mum on her special day in the cake / biscuit 

line. 

From Monday May 4th to Friday May 8th, there will be a se-

lection of baked goods with a “Mothers’ Day look” at the Post 

Office. All packaged & ready to go. 

Will be available at Post Office opening hours. 

FOR SALE 
Second hand reinforcing posts. Ex power poles. Mostly heavy angle 

iron , some H iron. 
Approx 2.2m long. 

$5.00 each. 
$4.50 in lots of 10 or 

more. 
Contact Trevor  

9825 1182. 
Situated in Tambellup 

(town) 

mailto:abbey.newbey@outlook.com
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SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP 

46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup  WA  6320 

Phone: 98253555    Fax:  98251152 Email:   mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au 

At time of publication, the next Ordinary meeting of Council will be held on Thursday 21 May 2020 
commencing at 4.30pm. This will be an electronic meeting conducted by videoconference.  Questions for 
Public Question Time are welcome, and should be emailed to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au by 12.00 noon on 

the day of the meeting. 

 

COVID-19 

The four weeks since last Topics have seen some significant changes made to the way we all live and the 
things we take for granted.  Regional travel restrictions and the direction from the State Government to stay 
home impacted on the ability of people to get away for Easter, with many social media posts highlighting the 
small pleasures of camping in your back yard!  We were pleased to note the majority of people in the state 
heeded the directive, and stayed home. 
 

The Local Emergency Management Committee has been meeting weekly since the middle of March, and it 
has become apparent that the processes initiated by each of the agencies represented are appropriate for now. 
All committee updates are provided to the District Emergency Management Committee weekly so they have a 
handle on the broader picture across the region.   
 

Shire staff continue to monitor the situation, and changes to operations have been made where required.  All 
administration staff are still working from the offices, and observing hygiene and social distancing practices.  
The offices remain closed to the public at this time, however residents are able to phone and make an           
appointment for any business matters that can’t be dealt with online or by phone or email. 
 

Facilities including the Broomehill Recreational Complex, Tambellup Community Pavilion, all playgrounds, 
skate parks, the Broomehill Caravan Park and public BBQ facilities remain closed.   

 

The Broomehill and Tambellup libraries are closed, however staff are still working and are more than happy to 
assist library patrons on a ‘click and collect’ basis.  This can be done in two ways: 

• Go to the Libraries tab on the Shire website www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and search the online catalogue.  
Members can use the online reservation system to reserve items available at both libraries, and staff will 
be in contact to arrange for collection; or 

• Phone your library staff – Jacinta at the Broomehill Library (9825 3555) and Melissa at the Tambellup 
CRC (9825 1177) and let them know what you are after.  They will be more than happy to pick your     
selections and arrange a time for collection. 

• Staff are also happy to source inter-library materials for you on request. 

 

As mentioned in the last Topics, the Shire has a Facebook page, and we hope to provide information 
that is relevant and timely.  The new Shire website has improved functionality, and we are working to 
ensure information is updated regularly. 
 

RECYCLING UPDATE 

Please remember that Tissues and Paper Towel CANNOT be recycled. This applies even once the 
COVID19 risk subsides. 
 

Tissues and paper towel should never be put into your recycling bin. The cardboard box and rolls that they are 
packaged in can be recycled however, and of course clean paper and newspaper should be recycled. 
 

While it is heartening to see the reduced number of positive COVID-19 cases in our region and across the 
state, it is timely to ensure you continue to follow health and hygiene protocols as recommended by the      
Australian Government Department of Health: 

• Wash hands often with soap and water, or hand sanitiser 

• Cover coughs and sneezes – into a tissue or into your elbow 

• Stay home if you are unwell 

• Observe social distancing requirements – at least 1.5m 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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It is recommended you rely on reputable sources of information for updates as the matter evolves, including: 

• Australian Government Department of Health - http://www.health.gov.au/ 

• For COVID-19 fact sheets and FAQs - http://www.health.gov.au/resources  

• Western Australian Department of Health - https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/ 

 

FROM THE APRIL COUNCIL MEETING 

In accordance with the amendments made to the Local Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the 
April Ordinary Council meeting was conducted electronically for the first time, and Councillors are to be 
commended on their adaptation to the new format.  All Council and Committee meetings will be conducted 
electronically until further notice. 
 

Council received the Corporate Business Plan 2018-2022 Quarterly Progress Report for the period January-
March 2020.  Progress has been summarised as follows: 

 
For more information in this regard please contact Pam Hull at the Shire. 
 

Council endorsed the appointment of the following people as Chief Bushfire Control Officer, Deputy Chief 
Bushfire Control Officers for the 2020-2021 and 2021-2022 fire seasons, and Brigade Fire Control Officers 
for the 2020-2021 fire season: 

Chief Bushfire Control Officer    Wayne Newby 

Deputy Chief Bushfire Control Officer    Kim Oliver 

Deputy Chief Bushfire Control Officer   Michael Altus 

Brigade Fire Control Officers: 

Broomehill East Brigade      Nathan Heron 

Broomehill West Brigade      Ed Anderson 

Broomehill Central Brigade     Neil Tears 

Tambellup East Brigade      Mario Cristinelli 

Tambellup West Brigade      Nick Lockyer 

Tambellup Volunteer Fire & Emergency Services  Laurie Hull 

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup Ranger   Damon Powell 

Community Emergency Services Manager   Cindy Pearce 

Thank you to these people for their ongoing commitment to maintaining the safety of our district. 
 
Council granted planning consent to the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup for the use and development of Lot 
632 Great Southern Highway, Broomehill Village, for a Fire Brigade Building, subject to conditions. 
 

WORKS  

Programmed works to widen a section of seal on Toolbrunup Rd were completed after Easter, with             
contractors completing the stabilising and sealing.  While the contractors were available, patches on 
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Rd, Pootenup Rd and Tambellup West Rd were also resealed 

http://www.health.gov.au/
http://www.health.gov.au/resources
https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/
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Maintenance grading was completed on the following roads during April: Flat Rocks Rd, Beejenup Rd,       
Palomar Rd, Birt Rd, Warrenup Rd, Hassell Rd, White Rd, Watergarrup Rd, Witham Rd. 

 

The project to improve the harvesting and reuse of storm water in Broomehill continued through April, with 
the new pipeline installed from the sump at the CBH expansion site to the Broomehill Recreational Complex 
dam.  The installation of this bigger line has improved the efficiency of the pump at the CBH dam, with water 
transferring to the Complex dam at a much faster rate.  The catchment area at the Complex dam has been 
compacted, and will be sealed as funds permit.  The latest stage of the project completed is the installation of a 
new pipeline from the Town dam to the Broomehill Caravan Park, to allow for watering at the Caravan Park 
to be done via the dam rather than the mains water system.  This project has been funded by Council and the 
Department of Water & Environmental Regulation, and will assist in securing water supplies for our open 
spaces into the future. 

 

WATER AVAILABILITY 

At the April Ordinary Council meeting, Council acknowledged concerns in the community regarding the      
ability of landowners to access water from standpipes in the Shire. Specifically, concerns raised included: 

• Lack of flow/pressure at Crawford Street standpipe 

• Lack of water at Tambellup West tank due to high use 

• Cost of water at Donald Street given slow flow rates 
 

What water infrastructure is in place in the Shire? 

Broomehill: 

 
 

Tambellup: 

 
 

Treated Waste Water: 

Tambellup is serviced with a reticulated sewer network that allows for the use of tertiary treated waste water. 
This currently allows for Tambellup Oval watering during specific periods. The allocated treated waste water 
was used for this summer. 

 

Andersons Bores: 

In the south east corner of the Shire there are two bores known as Andersons Bores. Both are currently        
operating with few issues.  These bores are unmetered, and power use is not charged to users. There is no    
information on current extraction rates or levels of use, though anecdotal evidence is that there has been      
significant use of this resource. 

 

 

STANDPIPES:  SITE MAIN SIZE WATER CORP COST $/Kl ACCESS 

Shire Depot 50mm 8.56 No public access 

Greenhills Road 50mm 8.56 Swipe card metered 

Cemetery Rd 50mm 8.56 Swipe card metered 

STANDPIPES:  SITE MAIN SIZE WATER CORP COST $/Kl ACCESS 

Shire Depot 40mm 8.56 No public access 

Crawford St 50mm 8.56 Swipe card metred 

Donald St 40mm 8.56 Manual metered tank feed 

TA West Road 25mm 2.60 Swipe card metred tank feed 

Water Corporation Dam 50mm 8.56 No public access 
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Dams/tanks: 

There are a number of dams and tanks in Broomehill and Tambellup that are connected and used for a variety 
of purposes, predominantly for maintenance of parks, gardens and ovals.  These are not currently accessible to 
the public. 

 

Concerns raised 

The three facilities at the centre of landowners concerns (Crawford St, Tambellup West Rd and Donald St) are 
controlled by the Water Corporation.   

 

Currently large volumes of water are being taken from the Crawford St standpipe for transport to other centres 
including Kukerin, Jerramungup, Fitzgerald and Ongerup.  This facility is connected to a 50mm main (it is 
noted that the Water Corporation has restricted the flow from 50mm main down to 40mm). The larger mains 
connection results in an increased flow rate, and is charged at a higher rate per kilolitre accordingly, however 
it is acknowledged the increased draw from this source by the Water Corporation may result in lower          
pressure/flow rate.  Shire staff will contact the Water Corporation to clarify this. 

 

The Tambellup West Rd standpipe is connected to a 240kL tank and a 25mm main.  The smaller connection 
to the scheme results in a slower flow rate, and is charged a lesser rate per kilolitre accordingly.  With         
seasonal conditions as they are, the draw on this source has increased, with larger volumes being taken, and 
the slower flow rate means the tank is slower to fill after being emptied – it is estimated that with no use, the 
tank will take up to 48 hours to fill. This has resulted in water not being available at times.  

 

The issues being experienced at the Tambellup West Rd standpipe has seen increased use of the Donald St 
tank.  This tank is connected to the scheme via a 25mm line from a 40mm main, and as a result, is quicker to 
fill after being emptied.  However – the larger main feeding this tank means the water is charged at a higher 
rate per kilolitre. 

 

Council is aware of discussion in the community about the original purpose of the Donald St tank being for 
stock water during periods of drought – regardless of the original intent of the facility, as it is connected to the 
scheme it is now controlled by the Water Corporation and water accessed through this source is charged in 
accordance with Water Corporation charges to the Shire. 

 

Water Charges 

The costs of water were considered at the February Ordinary Council meeting, following the Water             
Corporation’s review of infrastructure and charges during 2019.  Council endorsed the following fees for sale 
of water: 

• Tambellup West Road standpipe  $3.40 per kilolitre (no change – 25mm meter) 

• Crawford Street standpipe   $9.20 per kilolitre (50mm meter) 

• Greenhills North Road standpipe  $9.20 per kilolitre (50mm meter) 

• Broomehill-Kojonup Road standpipe $9.20 per kilolitre (50mm meter) 

 

At the time of consideration of the amended fees, Council was unaware that the Donald St tank was being    
accessed for water.  At the March meeting, Council determined that water from this source would be charged 
at $9.20 per kilolitre, as per the Water Corporations charges. 

 

While it is regrettable that these costs have increased, the Shire’s Fees and Charges are determined on a cost 
recovery basis and in this case, include the Water Corporation rate and a small sum to partially offset the cost 
of operating and maintaining the infrastructure.  Unfortunately Council is not able to subsidise these costs. 

 

Declaration of Water Deficiency? 

Council officers have requested information about Water Deficiency Declarations, and advice received        
indicates that there is no current criteria that would allow the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup to be declared as 
Water Deficient. Advice received states as follows: 
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‘Pricing concessions for scheme standpipes are applied where determined necessary through               
Government’s Water Deficiency Declaration process. Pricing concessions can be utilised through the 
WDD process to strategically manage distribution for water deficient areas. The objective is to      
manage the availability of water, not to provide subsidies. 

 

Similarly, the scheme water is being carted for animal welfare purposes after assessment of scheme and 
non-scheme water availability through the stringent WDD process, and after approval from both the 
Ministers for Water and Agriculture.’ 

 

Effectively, while there is Scheme water available it is difficult, if not impossible, to be determined as water 
deficient as the relevant agencies (DWER and Water Corporation) believe that water is available and          
accessible. While this does not take into account the current issues with water being unavailable due to excess 
load on the Scheme, there remains no way to have the Shire declared water deficient. 
 

What is the Shire putting in place to assist? 

At the April Ordinary meeting, Council determined the following actions would be taken: 

• Installation of a 250 kilolitre water tank in Tambellup (location to be determined), with a 40mm main 
supply; 

• Installation of a 250 kilolitre water tank in Broomehill (location to be determined), with a 50mm main 
supply; 

• Installation of a 110 kilolitre tank at Broomehill Town Dam with 20mm main supply, to provide water 
at the lesser charge; 

• Reline existing 90 kilolitre tank at Donald Street and connect to 25mm main supply, to provide water at 
the lesser charge.  This will be completed once new 250 kilolitre tank is installed. 

These projects are to be funded by a reallocation of funds from other capital projects in this year’s budget and 
will be commenced in the near future.  The funds available do not allow for standpipe controllers to be        
installed this financial year – this will be completed in 2020-2021. Projects that have been postponed will be 
reconsidered during 2020-2021 budget deliberations. 
 

Other actions include: 

• Shire staff to seek advice from the Water Corporation on the Impact of drawing 300,000 litres a day of 
water on pressure and flow rates on Tambellup water supply; 

•  Council will request that the Water Corporation install a standpipe at the corner of Broomehill-
Gnowangerup and Pallinup Roads on the 200mm water main to provide water to water deficient areas to 
reduce the impact on water supply in Broomehill and Tambellup; 

• Council will commence monitoring use of the Andersons Bores to determine the volumes of water being 
drawn from these bores. 

 

While it is acknowledged these actions may not be implemented in time for this current dry season, all actions 
assist in securing water supply for landowners in our Shire. Also - with the Katanning fire in our not-so-
distant memory, an increased number of water supply points with better capacity and flow rates will benefit 
our emergency services in the event we are faced with an incident on that scale. 
 

If you require more information or clarification of any matter presented, please contact the CEO. 
 

DROUGHT COMMUNITIES PROGRAM (DCP) 

As advised in the April Topics, Council is continuing to develop plans for projects that will be implemented 
through this programme, which will provide $1 million of funding towards eligible projects.  The DCP      
projects being considered include: 

• Eligible water efficiency projects 

• Upgrades to the Broomehill Recreational Complex 

• Development of a ‘Holland Track’ Interpretive Centre in Broomehill 

• Streetscape upgrades in Broomehill 

• Nature play playground in Holland Park 

• Development of a youth centre in Tambellup 

• Streetscape upgrades in Tambellup 

• Development of a new Town Square and ANZAC memorial in Tambellup 
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Council will release concept plans soon to allow for public comment.  These projects are proposed to conform 
to eligibility requirements of the DCP, and have been extrapolated from our Strategic Community Plan. 
 

BROOMEHILL CENTRAL FIRE BRIGADE BUILDING 

 

 

 

Works have commenced on site, with the sand pad being laid and compacted 
over the Easter weekend.  Utilities will be connected in coming weeks and the 
construction of the shed will also start. Keep an eye on this space! 

  

 

 

ROAD SAFETY DURING SEEDING OPERATIONS 

It’s that time of the year again when a lot of heavy machinery will be moving around the Shire.  Farmers, your 
licensing concession on tractors, self-propelled sprayers, spray equipment etc., contains conditions which may 
include the requirement to only travel on roads between sunrise and sunset, may require a flashing light, and 
may need to have an “over width” sign attached.  In the event of an accident involving other road users, if 
conditions of your license are not complied with, motor vehicle injury insurance will not apply and penalties 
may be incurred.  For more information please contact Lesley or Jacinta at the Shire Administration offices. 

 

DID YOU KNOW??? 

The Shire has subscribed to the online reporting tool Snap Send Solve – making it easier for residents to     
report local issues directly to the Shire, or other service providers including the Water Corporation, Telstra, 
Australia Post and NBN. 

The platform operates via a free app Snap Send Solve that can be              
downloaded to your smart device, and allows for photos of the issue to be   
uploaded, the location identified and your notes and contact details to be     
included.  When you hit ‘send’, the report is forwarded to the Shire’s main 
office email address (or other organisation contact where applicable), where it 
is forwarded for actioning.  If you would like more information about this   
service please contact the Shire. 

 

CUSTOMER FEEDBACK  

The Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup welcomes feedback from its residents and customers. If you would like to 
provide feedback on Shire related matters, there are a number of ways you can do this: 

• Attend in person at either of our administration offices – please note restricted opening hours;  

• Write to us at 46 – 48 Norrish St, Tambellup 6320; 

• Phone us on 08 9825 3555  

• Fax us on 08 9825 1152; or  

• Email us at mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au  

 

Unfortunately we are unable to act on anonymous complaints. For all methods, please include your name and 
contact details so we are able to respond to you. 

 

COUNCIL AGENDAS AND MINUTES 

Agendas and Minutes from every Council and Council Committee meeting are available at the Shire Admin-
istration Offices and Tambellup Community Resource Centre, for perusal. These documents are available in 
alternative formats, on request, for people with disability. 

 

Council Agendas and Minutes can be accessed online by browsing to www.shirebt.wa.gov.au and clicking on 
the “Our Shire” tab. 
 

Keith Williams 

CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 

mailto:mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au
http://www.shirebt.wa.gov.au
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Community Virtual       

Chit - Chat Group 

 

While you are stuck at home and isolated from others, why not 

join your community for a virtual cuppa and chat. 

 

Every Tuesday from 10am 

Join us for a socially distanced community chit chat. 

- and talk about anything and everything - 

ZOOM Meeting ID - 476 758 5919 

 

We will be using ZOOM as the platform to hold these sessions, 

you will need to download the ZOOM application on your 

phone/tablet or on a computer with a webcam, speakers and a 

microphone. (You don’t have to create an account to join) 

 

A basic how to join from 

your smart phone or tablet 

is on pg. 20 of this edition of 

the Topics. If you need help 

joining from your computer 

the Tambellup CRC can 

provide a basic how-to for 

those who are unsure on 

how to go about it!! 

 

Any queries please feel free to phone us on 9825 1177 
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TAMBELLUP POLICE UPDATE 

Over the past month Tambellup Police have been busy juggling our regular duties and          

response capabilities, while assisting with road blocks and roving patrols in the western parts 

of the Great Southern District. Our experiences have proven that most people are abiding by 

the government’s expectations by not moving across regional districts without an exception to do so. There is 

a new App. named, G2G Pass. This application allows you to apply for an exemption to travel across regional 

borders for legitimate reasons. I would ask anyone who is currently crossing borders or planning to cross     

borders, to download the application and apply for an exemption token, which can simply be scanned by     

police at relevant road blocks. This will reduce interaction times with police, and allow people to go where 

they need to go quicker.  

Some people in Tambellup have not been abiding by the social distancing expectations appropriately, and I 

remind people that these measures have not yet been relaxed. It is still a requirement to social distance,     

maintaining a 1.5m gap between each other and not being in groups of more than two. To the vast majority of 

people, well done and keep up the great work.  

Since the last update Tambellup Police have preferred the following charges – 

• A 17-year-old male – 2 x Possess Stolen Property, No Authority to Drive, Drive Unlicensed Vehicle. 

• A 40-year-old male - Disorderly Behaviour, Disorderly Behaviour in a Police Station. 

• A 12-year-old male – 2 x Aggravated Burglary, 3 x Criminal Damage, Stealing. 

• An 11-year-old male - Aggravated Burglary, 4 x Criminal Damage. 

• A 19-year-old male – 2 x Stealing. 

• A 34-year-old male – Possess a Prohibited Drug (Cannabis), No Authority to Drive. 

• A 40-year-old male – No Authority to Drive – Vehicle Seized. 

• A 36-year-old male – Trespass. 

Tambellup Police have applied compliance notices (Yellow Stickers) to a number of vehicles recently. There 

are vehicle standards regulations for a reason. Yes, some of the standards may seem a little over the top, and 

we are fairly reasonable as to how we apply them, nevertheless if your vehicle clearly shouldn’t be on the 

road, a compliance notice will be issued.  

On 20 April a Broomehill couple was charged with numerous serious offences that include Aggravated 

Armed Robbery. The couple have been remanded in custody pending future court appearances.  

Can I please remind people that the Tambellup Primary School is off limits to anyone other than teachers,   

students (during school hours), and other related workers. Anyone else on the school grounds is trespassing 

and will be charged.  

I may have touched on it previously, however I just wished to again stress of the importance of child            

restraints. Please ensure they’re been used correctly to protect your children. For more information about child 

restraint requirements please contact us. 

None of us are liking the restrictions relating to Covid-19, but keep up the great work. It appears to be having 

a positive impact more broadly, and with any luck the end will be in sight sooner rather than later. 

Josh Humble 

Sergeant 

Tambellup Police 
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Tambellup CRC are revamping their postcard selection and we need 
the help of the community to get some amazing shots of our gorgeous 

Shire!! 

We are looking for photos that you think represent the Shire of 
Broomehill - Tambellup, or each town individually. 

Please email your submissions to topics@tambellupcrc.net.au, 

• with your name, 

• a brief description and 

• your contact details 

Enter by the 29th of May for a chance to win a prize. 
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Hear ye Hear ye  YES ……….    SOUP & 

SWEETS FOR MAY 2020 WILL GO AHEAD 

As most know, in the winterish months, there is a monthly soup & sweets lunch held at the 
Tambellup CRC for Seniors (60 years+). Unfortunately, as most know this cannot be held in its 
usual format because of Covid-19 restrictions. So……..for those that would like to partake of 
soup & sweets delivered to your door (where practical), ON THURSDAY, MAY 21st you need 
to do the following: 

• Be no more than 15km from the Tambellup town site for actual delivery. We are able to 
meet you somewhere suitable within this distance or, you can arrange for someone to 
come & collect your order from the Tambellup CRC after 10am on the 21st May 

 

• Must have your order in to the Tambellup CRC by 12.00 (midday) Friday 15th  May.  
Phone 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au.  

 

• Information required…..Your name, your contact phone number, your accurate address 
for delivery or other pickup arrangement, your choice of food from the menu. If a     
couple, you need to give menu choice for each person separately. 

MENU FOR MAY SOUP & SWEETS 

Healthy, yummy Vegetable Soup (GF)   

Or 

Moroccan Chickpea, Lamb & Coriander Soup (GF) 

 

Bread Roll (unbuttered) 

 

Bread & Butter Pudding 

Or 

Apple Crumble (GF) and Cream (served separately) 

 

All food delivered in unused takeaway containers that can be reheated safely in                
microwave. 

We miss  seeing all our regulars at the CRC and hope that all our Community Seniors are    
staying well. Don’t forget to ring 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au to take part. 

mailto:tambellup@crc.net.au
mailto:tambellup@crc.net.au
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TAMBELLUP CRICKET CLUB 

Tambellup Cricket Club 19/20 Season Wrap 

Tambellup  Cricket Club has won its first premiership in 6 years . Going through the season with only two 

losses to our name and a resounding finals series, demolishing Frankland River in both finals. Following a 

121 run win in the first final, Tambellup recorded one of the most one sided grand final wins in history,    

bowling Frankland River out for 25 and making the runs in 10 overs capping off an amazing season by the 

boys. 

Four Tambellup players were awarded with GSCA X11 caps with Jack Taylor (460 runs@76.67) ,                    

Jedd Herbert ( 343 runs @ 49), Nathan Willmott (23 wickets @ 8.13 and Daniel Willmott (13 wickets @ 

16.92) all being recognised for having a great season.                                                                                                        

Although it was great to have these four recognised, the 2019/2020 season was a great team effort with many 

young talents showing great signs for the future.                                                                                                     

This year wouldn’t have been possible without our sponsors.                                                                                     

Major sponsors 124 Tambellup Store, Groves Livestock , Groves Logistics, Stirling AG, Donaldson           

Mechanical and East Strathglen all jumped on board this year which was great and a big help in our club    

affording new uniforms .                                                                                                                                                                 

Other donations throughout the year came from Bendigo Bank, Russel Herbert and Tinys Shearing Service.   

Tambellup had a great commitment off the field with both current and past players joining in fundraising 

events including rock  picking at Graeme and Colleen Browns and hay carting at Jim and Dean Hulls.                              

It’s safe to say the Tambellup Cricket Club is as healthy as ever and a great place to be going into the future.                   
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Would you like to submit        
something into TOPICS? 

Its easy!! 
Email: tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or hand in at the Tambellup CRC, 
Broomehill or Tambellup Shire Offices. 

 

Or for further information contact the CRC on 9825 
1177 

 

STRICT DEADLINE - 
25TH OF THE MONTH 

5PM 
NO JANUARY EDITION 

Tambellup Bowling Club 

Well, the season is officially over. We can hopefully have a get together before the next one 
starts. 
The ladies managed to play most of their events and had a pretty successful year overall. The 
ladies pennant flag was won by Gnowangerup. 
The men missed out at on a final tilt at the flag (long shot that it was). The League has yet to 
decide on the winner. 
The 40th Tambellup Invitation Classic had to be cancelled but I would like to thank all of our 
sponsors who had indicated their support. 
Nexus Risk Services, Gnowangerup Fuel Supplies, QFH Multiparts, B I Veitch & Sons,          
Dawsons/Coventry Funeral Care, Primaries – Wool, Sheridan Grazing     Company, South 
Coast Insurance Brokers, Westrac, 
Tambellup B n B, Tambellup Rural Traders, Peter Rundle MLA. 
Tambellup Bulk Spreading, Tiny’s Shearing Service, Fly’s R Gone, 
Southern Haulage, Norm Herbert, Jim Hull, Primaries – Livestock, 
Stan Aylmore, Martin Sadler, Dave Herbert, Nexus Risk Services. 
Our AGM has been postponed until at least June. This will give you extra time to consider    
positions within the club. All positions become vacant, so don’t be shy!! 
The League AGM has also been postponed. If you can think of any issues that should go on 
their agenda let me know. 
 
Trevor 
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15 April 2020 
 

Water Corporation crews are asking you to do your bit – think before you flush  
 

Water Corporation is asking the community to make our wastewater crew’s work-day easier, by ensuring they only flush 
the 3P’s – pee, poo and (toilet) paper.  

 

Items such as wet wipes, paper kitchen towel and sanitary products should be disposed of in a bin, as this material does 
not break down in wastewater pipes and can cause blockages. 

 

Water Corporation Great Southern Regional Manager, Adrian Stewart, said crews had stepped up their planned mainte-
nance to clear potential blockages before they happen, but the community needed to do its bit. 

 

“Across Western Australia, our crews are on-the-ground ensuring our essential water and wastewater services continue 
to be provided to our 1.3 million customers,” Mr Stewart said. 

 

“If a blockage occurs in Water Corporation’s wastewater network, then our crews have the unenviable job of clearing 
these blockages, and since the start of this year they have cleared 1,965 blockages (as at 7 April 2020) in the 
wastewater system. 

 

“Over the past five years, we’ve spent nearly $20.4 million clearing blockages from wastewater systems across the 
State.   

 

“I’m asking the community to do their bit to ensure our crews are only being called out to essential work, and not to clear 
blockages caused by incorrect things such as wet wipes, paper towels and newspaper being flushed down the toilet. 

 

“Even items that are marketed as flushable cannot be flushed down the toilet. The only things that should be flushed are 
the 3Ps – pee, poo and (toilet) paper – everything else goes in the bin. 

 

“Thank you to the Western Australian community in advance from our crews who are on the ground each day perform-
ing essential work to ensure you continue to receive safe and reliable water and wastewater services.” 
 

Blockages can also occur in the internal plumbing of a home, and householders are then responsible for any plumbing 
repair costs.  

 

To report a fault with the wastewater system, phone Water Corporation’s 24 hour Faults, Emergencies and Security line 
on 13 13 75.   

 

Did you know? 

Water Corporation manages 17,193km of wastewater mains, 1,178 wastewater pump stations and 112 wastewater 
treatment plants across Western Australia 

In 2018-19, around 165 billion litres of wastewater was treated and safely returned to the environment or recycled  

Read the Water Services Association of Australia’s Fact Sheet: Only Flush the 3P’s https://www.wsaa.asn.au/
publication/flushable-products-fact-sheet 

 

Media contact: 

Media Team 

P: (08) 9420 2555 

E: media@watercorporation.com.au 

Follow us on Twitter @watercorpwa 

Media statement 

 
629 Newcastle Street LEEDERVILLE Western Australia 6007 

Telephone (08) 9420 2555  

https://www.wsaa.asn.au/publication/flushable-products-fact-sheet
https://www.wsaa.asn.au/publication/flushable-products-fact-sheet
file:///C:/Users/fleminl0/AppData/Local/OpenText/OTEdit/cache/EC_nexus/c96364862/mailto_media%40watercorporation.com.au
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ANZAC DAY 2020 
Services in Broomehill and Tambellup were required to be     
cancelled because of the gathering restrictions of COVID-19, 
however, our local communities commemorated Anzac Day by 
placing flowers and wreaths at the War Memorials and          
remembering our fallen heroes. The Last Post was also played. 
 

Commemorating Anzac Day in 2020 and how we remembered 
and paid our respects to our fallen soldiers was impacted, but 
our want to acknowledge our heroes remained the same. 
 

The significance of Anzac Day and the sacrifices made were    
remembered. 
 
 

Lest We Forget. 
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Lenard Andrew King 
Born at ‘Glen Willen’ on 27th October 1928 to Herbert         
Andrew King and Mabel ‘Annie’ King (nee Hull). He was 
the youngest of four. His siblings being Nellie ‘May’, Tom 
(dec) and Don (dec). 
Growing up he attended the local Moonies Hill school until 
the age of 14. Working the farm was priority over school, 
often missing school to do the cropping. He was always     
asking his kids how to spell words for him. Corporal        
punishment was the way of discipline in those days. For 
that reason he didn’t believe in unfair punishment when it 
came to his own children. 
He lived through the depression years as a child, and then 
later the Second World War, when he lost his eldest brother 
Tom in PNG. He was too young to go to war, plus he had 
lifelong asthma which would have discounted him. 
Horses were a big part of his life as a young person but he 
didn’t want them after Don and his mum had serious       
accidents with and they used to knock all the fences down. 
He married Ragnhild ‘Rae’ Laing, a teacher posted in      
Tambellup originally from Albany, on the 17th December 
1955. 
He and his brother, Don, worked the two blocks in Moonies Hill, Tambellup and bought a property at     
Borden together. Later splitting the partnership with Don moving to Borden and Len retaining the          
Tambellup blocks. 
Rae and Len went on to have four children: Lindsay, Robin, Sandra ‘Sandy’ and Roderick ‘Rod’. 
He was a very community minded person. Sport-wise he had a solid football, cricket and tennis upbringing. 
There were remnants of a tennis court on the Glen Wilen farm. Golf and bowls came later. Other community 
efforts were around cleaning up rubbish. He led many others to do the same. We, at one point called him 
Mr. Rubbish. He was rewarded with a community award for his efforts. Being humble he believed he did 
not deserve it. He was committed to anything he was involved in. He once enhanced the surrounds of the 
bowling green by growing gladiolus. He became a life member of the Tambellup Bowling Club. 
Sadly he lost his eldest son, Lindsay, age 24, on the farm. This took its toll, as he was backing off and trying 
to hand the farm over to him. Rod had just finished high school. 
Eventually, Rod took over the farm and Len and Rae moved into Tambellup near the golf club, then 18 years 
later moved to RAAFA village in Albany, where they enjoyed six years with the company of others in the 
village. Cards and robust conversations were a big part of their lives. Bridge was his choice. 
Over his time, Len was very generous and had a worldly view to do for greater good. He had several causes 
that he donated to. Namely, RFDS, St. John’s Ambulance and Bush Heritage. His generosity extended to 
purchasing solar panels including the installation costs for the entire RAAFA Village. Such was his outlook 
on saving the planet and keeping costs down for all. 

Last year, in 2019, things got too much for them 
both. Illness plagued them and both took up    
residence in Clarence Estate in July. 
Len still enjoyed a game of cards with Rae every 
afternoon, right up to when he fell acutely ill. He 
enjoyed chatting to his sister May, who is also a 
resident there. He was a popular resident there, 
staff very much enjoying his sense of humour. 
His mind was very much together up till the 
acute illness. He was happy to leave this world, 
as he was suffering. Passing away at                 
approximately 10pm Monday 30th March 2020. 
Unfortunately this year of 2020, was also the year 
of the Covid-19 virus catastrophe, and a          
community invite to celebrate his life was sadly 
impossible. 
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(You don’t have to sign up if you are just joining a meeting. But you will have to 

download the program) 

All screenshots are taken on an android device, iPhones and iPads may look a little different. 

1. First you will need to download the ZOOM app, go to either 

the play store (android) or the 

app store (apple), search for 

ZOOM and download and  

install. 

2. Once installed open the app, and click on Join a Meeting. 

3. You will be asked for a meeting ID 

(which you get from the host of your 

meeting), and a name for your session. 

Once you click join meeting some meet-

ings/sessions may require a password, 

it depends on how the host set it up. 

4. Once you’ve enter the meeting ID 

(and password if required) your screen 

will show your meeting, if you see the 

screen to the right it means that the host 

hasn’t started the session yet. 

5. Tapping the ‘call via device audio’ will 

connect your phone/tablets microphone. 

6. You can switch from speaker view (only 

seeing the speaker) to gallery view (seeing  all 

participants at once) by swiping right 

7. You can start/stop 

your video feed by clicking 

the button in the bottom left hand corner of you 

screen, you can also mute/unmute yourself by clicking 

the  button next to it.  

 

I hope this gives you a little 

help and confidence to start  

   joining ZOOM  

   sessions.  
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Anyone can enter by either completing & dropping off entries at the CRC with your name on 
OR take a photo of completed entries & send to aprout@westnet.com.au. 

Entries in by the 18th May with a chance to win a prize! 

mailto:aprout@westnet.com.au
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Due to the Covid-19 ban on general meetings, CWA has not officially met since February 
when we held our AGM.  However, such a thing as a global pandemic has not stopped the 
local CWA members from actively checking in with each other and now we are getting plenty 
of practice at holding meetings on-line via the Zoom platform.  Our April meeting/catch-up 
was held on the 23rd April from the comfort of our lounges/offices or, in one case, a lovely 
front verandah setting and was very well attended with 7 members participating.  It was   
lovely to see everyone’s faces again and hear how they are all coping with the isolation and 
changes to our lifestyle.  Who says you can’t teach an old dog new tricks! 

 

The general consensus was that it was quite enjoyable to not be a slave to your calendar and 
to have the time to start and finish a myriad of chores or projects at home, although most 
members were missing the actual face-to-face contact and definitely missing the hugs.  We 
are very lucky to be where we are, as life in Tambellup is not terribly changed by this        
Covid-19.  Our stores are still open, thankfully and for the farmers among us, things continue 
as normal.  This member has managed to go camping a few times since Easter in the        
caravan, which is set up in the back paddock beside a dam and under the shade of some old 
whitegum trees.  Visitors include the kangaroos and the odd rabbit and fox. 

 

CWA business included the very kind & generous donation from the Tambellup Community 
Cropping Group towards our loan on the Replacement Roof Project.  Our sincere and grateful 
thanks are extended to this group for supporting other community groups to continue their 
great work in Tambellup. 
 

CWA will also remembered our ANZAC’s and all our servicemen & women from the district by laying a     
commemorative wreath at the foot of the War Memorial on ANZAC Day, 25th April.  Thanks go to Trevor 
Prout for organising the flag to be flown on this day.  One of our members was also particularly busy baking 
Anzac Biscuits for the community as well. 

 

Thank you is also extended to Jim Hull who has kept our CWA Room gardens neat & tidy.  President Thalma 
has been given the go ahead to purchase some hardy shrubs to replace our losses in the front gardens. 

 

Albany Seaside Flats/Holiday Units have been given until May to raise $50,000 to enable the start of the    
renovation project of Units A, B & C.  The total needed is $280,000.  It would be a shame to lose these great 
facilities right on Middleton Beach.  If you can help, there is a crowd-funding fundraising page available at 
www.gofundme.com/f/save-the-cwa-albany-seaside-flats .  Any donations to continue these valuable        
facilities, especially useful for those undergoing medical treatment in Albany, would be appreciated.  They 
are open to all members of the public, not just CWA members.   
 

Our next meeting will be on the Zoom platform on Thursday, 14th May, 2020 from 9.30am.  Keep an eye 
open on your email inbox for your invitation to attend with your Meeting ID.  As Japan is our Country of 
Study, it was suggested that we bring an item or article relating to Japan to show to the camera.    

 

Until next month, please all stay safe, observe all the regular hand-washing and social distancing rules,     
remember to avoid crowded places as much as possible and look out for each other.  Please also remember 
to have your annual flu shot which are available now through the Tambellup Medical Centre. 

http://www.gofundme.com/f/save-the-cwa-albany-seaside-flats
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Seeking Expressions of Interests 
Tambellup CRC are seeking for expressions of interest for any of the fol-
lowing virtual workshops: 
 

• Cyber Safety workshop 
• Stress, Relaxation and Mindful Parenting workshop 

or  
• Parents Maintaining Good Mental Health 

 

To be held either in the daytime or in the evenings?        
 

The sessions run for approx. 1.5hrs.  
 

Please let us know which workshop/s interest you and whether you 
would prefer during the day or in the evenings by contacting the 

Tambellup CRC (phone: 9825 1177; email: tambellup@crc.net.au or     
message us on Facebook—@tambellupCRC) 

   

SUDOKU 
The Basic Rules of Sudoku:  

· There is only one valid solution to each Sudoku       

puzzle. The only way the puzzle can be considered 

solved correctly is when all 81 boxes contain numbers 

and the other Sudoku rules have been followed.  

· When you start a game of Sudoku, some blocks will be 

pre-filled for you. You cannot change these numbers in 

the course of the game.  

· Each column must contain all of the numbers 1 

through 9 and no two numbers in the same column of a 

Sudoku puzzle can be the same.  

· Each row must contain all of the numbers 1 through 9 

and no two numbers in the same row of a Sudoku puzzle 

can be the same.  

· Each block must contain all of the numbers 1 through 

9 and no two numbers in the same block of a Sudoku 

puzzle can be the same.  

https://www.relationshipswa.org.au/
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Due to current COVID-19 Restrictions Tambellup Library is taking their 
Rhyme Times Sessions virtual through Zoom. 

I have put a group together on Facebook to share all the rhymes and to keep 
member updated, you can also share your kids favourite rhymes (so we may 
be able to include them), some activities and just to keep everyone           
connected during the current COVID-19 situation! Just search for TA Library 
Rhyme Time to join the group. 

To protect you and your kids the Zoom meeting ID will only be posted in this 
Private Facebook group or emailed to interested parents. 

If you are interested in joining our Rhyme time sessions and don’t have     
Facebook or don’t want to join another Facebook Group, just email your interest to library@tambellupcrc.net.au 
and I will forward you the ID from there. 

The next Rhyme Time is 4th of May, then fortnightly from there. 

MESSAGE FROM THE TAMBELLUP LIBRARY 

While libraries have been forced to close their doors to the public due to COVID-19         
restrictions a few libraries have started doing a click and collect service while there doors are 
temporarily closed. 

As we have no idea when the library will be allowed to open again, we were wondering if the Tambellup community would 
be interested in a click and collect service while we remain closed?? 

If you are interested, please head over to our catalogue (https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/) for the list of items on 
our shelves.  

Log in and request the title/s you are after (please make sure your current email is in our library system so we are able to 
organise a collection time.) 

If you don't have your library barcode and/or don't know the password please don't hesitate to call (9825 1177) or email the 
library (library@tambellupcrc.net.au). 

Alternatively just email the titles of the items you would like to library@tambellupcrc.net.au, and organise a pickup time. 

If you aren't a library member or are unsure whether you are or not please don't hesitate to contact us and I can check / add 
you as a member. 

IF YOU REQUEST AN ITEM FROM A DIFFERENT LIBRARY I CAN NOT GUARANTEE WHEN WE WILL        
RECEIVE IT OR IF IT WILL BE SENT. 

PLEASE DON'T REQUEST IF YOU ARE UNWELL IN ANYWAY. 

Also don't forget there are some great e-resources (Borrowbox, overdrive, Libby, Kanopy, RB Digital) out 
there that can be used, no need to go anywhere, just contact us for you log in information if you are unsure. 

It’s back to school – remember 40km/h zones 

Even in these different times some School students will be returning to school on Wednesday 29th April and 

we would like to remind everyone to take extra care and to heed the 40km/h zones around schools as chil-

dren begin heading back. 

The kids heading back to school will be excited, chattering, looking at their phones – it’s essential that driv-

ers slow down and be vigilant as schools resume again. 

With statistics showing that every year police detail a high number of people fined for travelling at more than 

40km/h in school zones all of us as road users need to be cautious in school zones, even when doing the 

correct speed, to ensure that children’s lives are protected. 

In Western Australia 40km/hr speed zones are in place around schools from 7:30 - 9am in the morning and 
from 2:30-4pm in the afternoon on school days with research showing that a child hit by a car at 40km/hr has 
a 75% chance of surviving compared to a child hit at 60km/hr only having a 20% survival rate. 

 

https://broomehill-tambellup.spydus.com/cgi-bin/spydus.exe/MSGTRN/OPAC/HOME?fbclid=IwAR1Hf3foF-Zh_HD0Dj8rTIcf42XP18w8fXU3AmiYkEyo_K44OwH2Et2vDS4
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TOPICS ADVERTISING 

RATES 
Advertising Rates  (all prices include GST) 

 

   Black & White  Colour  

 Full Page (A4) $75   $150  

 1/2 Page  $40    

 1/4 Page  $20    

Business card size $12      

Local only Business card size is $50/year 

Community Notices are frees however donations 
are greatly appreciated. 

Topics is proudly produced by your local 
Community Resource Centre. 

**Free community news  
submissions may be reduced in size. 

**Free community news 
 submissions will be Black and White only. 

, 

  Submissions close on the 25th of 
each month. 

Please email tbtopics@gmail.com or 
leave your submissions with the  

Tambellup CRC, Broomehill or  

Tambellup Shire Office. 

Advertise your local community groups 

meetings or get together in Topics 

Email tbtopics@gmail.com 

Or drop the details into the Tambellup CRC or 

Shire of Broomehill – Tambellup. 

Its free and easy! 

Submissions due by 25th of the month. 

Calling all businesses 
 

The Broomehill Tambellup Directory is almost     com-
plete!!! 

 

The CRC are wondering if there are any businesses 
in the area who would like to put a business card 
sized advert in the phonebook??? 
The cost of this would be $100 
The advert would have to be in portrait. 
If your business is interested please email the Tambellup 
CRC at topics@tambellupcrc.net.au 

 
To all clubs and organisations 

The Tambellup CRC would like to offer staff time for a service fee to assist with    
administration work and clerical services to help relieve the pressure on your club 
or organisation. For example, writing up minutes from original copy, annual        
auditing of finances, making flyers and pamphlets, having an event etc.  

Contact us with your request today! 
08 9825 1177 or email tambellup@crc.net.au 

Tambellup Uniting 
Church 

ALL SERVICES ARE            
CANCELED UNTIL FUTHER NOTICE 
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(08) 9825 1104 

124tambellupstore@gmail.com 

Fresh Seasonal Fruit and Veggies 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Lottery 

Gas Exchange - (small bottles) 

ATM available for cash withdrawal 

(during opening hours only) 

Food is available all day 

Bakery -  

Any special orders need to be ordered at least two days before 

Catering - 

If you need some catering done, please order at least a day before  

 

NOTE - If you need anything that is not in store please don’t hesitate to 

order it and pick up the next day from the store 

 

Any hardware needs please ring Parminder on 

0400 607 038 Search 124 Tambellup 

Store and like us on 

Facebook 

COME IN TO THE 124 TAMBELLUP STORE FOR ALL YOUR DAILY NEEDS 

WE STOCK; 

OPEN 7 DAYS A WEEK 
5.30AM TO 9.00PM - MON TO FRI 

7AM TO 9PM - SAT AND SUN 
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Grain, Fertiliser, 

Lime, Gypsum 
 

From 8 to 80 ton 
 

Barrie 0427 591 024 
 

Julie   0417 280 702 
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Situated on the 
Tambellup West 
Road on the old         
showgrounds, the  

Tambellup Business Centre has available 
short and long term leases on workshop/
storage space and office space. 
The facility includes a kitchen and        
boardroom plus toilets and showers.  
Inspection invited 
Contact Trevor 
9825 1220                                                              
Email waadc@bigpond.com 
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COUNTRYSIDE 
HOMES 

Registered Building Contractor 
RN 5603 

Building locally and supporting rural communities 

45 years of Experience 
Call Neil 0417 939 684 

neil.tears@bigpond.com 

Broomehill  
Central Fire  

Brigade  
Electric Gas Spit Cooker 

Supply your own gas bottle 

Cost is $50.00 

Contact Neil on 0417 939 684 
Open for fellowship BBQ every Wednesdays 
3pm until Dusk on cnr Kojonup and Great 

southern HWY  
John  0438 952 930 
Neil  0417 939 684 
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DEREK BATCHELOR 
0428 241 306 

Helen Bignell Physiotherapy 
Phone : 0438 137 851 

2/103 Albany Highway Kojonup. 

For all back, neck pain, sports injuries, 

Muscle/bone/ joint problems treated. 
Remedial/ therapeutic massage. 

Private health rebates; Workers’ comp;  DVA. 
Helping keep the community healthy. 

 

For anything smaller than broadacre! 

Contact Laurie 

9825 1176 

0428 251 177 
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9824 1513, henryjoneswinery@westnet.com.au 
 

Henry Jones Winery and Cafe 
Open 7 days—6.45am—6pm 

Breakfast and Lunch 

Open for Dinner with bookings: 6—10pm 
Annabel and Jim welcome you! 

Coffee—Cafe—Restaurant  
Wine Tasting and Sales 
Local Art—Newspapers 

Bed and Breakfast—3 rooms available 

    Tambellup WA 

   0447 125 124 (S) 
   0427 942 911 (K) 

Ben Hankinson 0439 106 450 
WOOL -  

Tim Chapman 0427 857 552 
Steve Squire –0477 957 177 

Livestock -  
Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911 

Wayne Fuchsbichier 0429 314 703 
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Calendar MAY 2020 

SUBMISSIONS DUE 25th of the month for next issue                 EMAIL ADDRESS: tbtopics@gmail.com                                       

Tambellup Community Resource Centre, 34  Norrish St, Tambellup.  WA  6320 
P: 08 9825 1177   F: 08 9825 1187   E: tbtopics@gmail.com 
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FROM: TOPICS, TAMBELLUP CRC                                                     
34 NORRISH ST, TAMBELLUP  WA  6320 

Sun Mon Tues Wed Thurs Fri Sat 
31     1 2 

3 4 
Rhyme Time 

5 
Virtual Chit-Chat 

6 7 8 9 

10 
MOTHERS 

DAY!!! 

11 12 
Virtual Chit-Chat 

13 14 
CWA Zoom 
Meeting 

15 16 

17 18 
Rhyme Time 

19 
Virtual Chit-Chat 

20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 
Virtual Chit-Chat 

27 28 29 30 


